PUBLIC NOTICE TO EXTEND THE COMMENT PERIOD

New York City Educational Construction Fund

Draft Scope of Work for an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) 80 Flatbush Avenue Project
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the comment period on the Draft Scope of Work for the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the proposed 80 Flatbush Avenue project has been extended from Monday, July 10, 2017 until Friday, July 28, 2017.

[bookmark: _GoBack]A public scoping meeting was held on Wednesday, June 28, 2017 beginning at 5:30 PM at the Board of Education, 131 Livingston Street, Rooms 508A/B, Brooklyn, NY.

The NYC Educational Construction Fund (ECF) will accept comments on the Draft Scope of Work until 5pm on Friday, July 28, 2017, at the email and contact addresses below.

Directing that an Environmental Impact Statement be prepared, the Environmental Assessment, Positive Declaration, and Draft Scope of Work were issued by ECF on Wednesday, May 24, 2017, and are available for review from the contact person listed below and on the ECF website. Public comments are requested with respect to issues to be addressed in the draft EIS.


Lead Agency:	New York City Educational Construction Fund Sponsoring Agency: 	New York City Educational Construction Fund Contact:	Jennifer Maldonado, Executive Director
New York City Educational Construction Fund
30-30 Thomson Avenue, Fourth Floor Long Island City, NY 11101 KhalilGibran80Flatbush@schools.nyc.gov

SEQRA/CEQR Classification:	 Type I

Location of Action: The project site is Block 174, Lots 1, 9, 13, 18, 23, and 24 in Downtown Brooklyn, a full block bounded by Schermerhorn Street to the north, Flatbush Avenue to the east, State Street to the south, and 3rd Avenue to the west. It is located in Brooklyn Community District 2. The western portion of the project site is currently occupied by the Khalil Gibran International Academy, a public high school, which is operated by the Department of Education. The remainder of the site is currently a mix of residential and commercial property.
